Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 21st August 2017 at Nairn CCC Pavilion
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Blake, N Cameron, G Chappell, M Ross, L MacAbhuinn, C MacAbhuinn, M Fox, K Neill, C Farr (minutes).
	Item
	
	Action

	1.0
	Apologies
	

	
	a) Received from E Smith, H Macquarrie, A Duncan.

	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting, 24th July 2017
	

	
	These were accepted by the meeting as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous minutes
	

	
	a) N Cameron provided an update on his proposal for an Indoor Cricket League.  He had prepared a document with costings and options. It was generally thought that the cost was prohibitive but with changes and compromises it became more viable.  No financial burden would be placed on NoSCA and in the first year the compromises on equipment would keep the cost down.  If it was a success applications for grants could be made to provide things such as playing mats.  Gordonstoun School is available on Sunday pm and Inverness Leisure Centre could be the venue in Highland.  Several clubs expressed interest but more detail would need to be put in before taking it further.  February/March is the planned time for the competition.  N Cameron will continue to plan and report back.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Fixtures update.
	

	
	a) The senior knock out cup will be held at Nairn on Sunday 27th August.  Everything is in place for the day. Bruce Dixon, President of Cricket Scotland, will be on hand to present the trophy.  Nairn will provide match balls and NoSCA will replace those used.  M Ross said there were no umpires available for the match but that he would comment on that later.
b) As a curtain raiser N Cameron is arranging several U12’s games in the morning.  And will do similar for the reserve cup final.
c) The reserve cup final will be between Highland and Huntly on Sunday September 3rd. Forres will host the game.

d) The NoSCA Select XI v Aberdeen Grades had gone ahead at the Northern Meeting Park due to ground unavailability at Buckie.  J Bishop said there had been a difficult build up to the game but praised Northern Counties for their ground and hospitality.  Unfortunately NoSCA had not performed well and the visitors had won on the day.

e) Due to ground damage and flooding, the league game between Buckie and Forres had been played at Fochabers.  G Chappell said that it was unlikely that the ground would be fit to play on again this season.  C Farr said communication around the change of venue and surface to be used had been poor and had resulted in some concern for Forres.  J Bishop and C Blake acknowledged this and said things would be changed for any similar situations in future.
f) C Blake said this raised an issue with clubs moving grounds, asking if it was the duty of the league or the club to advise the opposition of changes and therefore giving notice of a possible change of surface.  It was felt that it was a club responsibility should any such change be necessary.

g) G Chappell said that if the flooding issue at Buckie is not settled, cricket may never be played at Linzee Gordon Park again.  He said it had been getting worse and worse.  There were several offers of support including from the Association as a whole and Cricket Scotland.

h) Rescheduled fixtures include Ross County v Nairn (date to be confirmed) and Fochabers v Highland (17th September).  Most fixtures on the coming weekend need to be played as they were washed out first time round.  M Fox said he was not notified that the reserve match between Huntly and Highland was rescheduled but the game had been forfeited.

	

	
	
	

	5.
	Umpiring
	

	
	a) M Ross said he had not opened any of the umpire feedback yet this season.
b) G Chappell said the umpire feedback system is not working.  He felt that it should only be accepted from captains and be offered in bullet point form and that an umpire should have a right to reply.  J Bishop queried this but accepted that perhaps it should be filtered.  J Bishop said that most feedback is acceptable although most comments are criticisms (something which he expected).  The system was put in place to assist with getting funding for umpire expenses from Cricket Scotland.

c) J Bishop advised that there had been a disciplinary case relating to the feedback.  This was now closed but it had highlighted some problems which needed to be resolved.  J Bishop is disappointed that not all clubs are using the system and feels that whilst it is constructive it is not positive.  He added that the system does not state it is solely for the use of captains.  M Ross said that the same person should complete the feedback each week for consistency.  J Bishop said that the intention of the system had been to improve umpires and that there was now a need to move forward and review the feedback system.  Should clubs be mandated to use the system?  L Macabhuinn felt that captains should be solely responsible for the feedback with N Cameron saying that it was enshrined within the Laws of Cricket that captains are responsible for what happens in a game so should complete the feedback.  G Chappell said he thought that no umpires report should be time banned, umpires should have the £50 charge for an appeal removed and that umpires should be able to state the level of offence being looked at for disciplinary reports.
d) J Bishop said the feedback system looks for trends.  K Neill said she has not received any feedback from the NoSCA ACO.  C Blake felt that there should be a drop down box and only the choices given should be allowed.  M Ross said there was a clear need for change for next season.  M Fox wanted to add that in relation to the disciplinary matter, he had looked at what he had been presented with and made his decision from what was available to him.
e) J Bishop said he would umpire the cup final along with K Neill.  M Ross was unsure. (at this point M Ross left the meeting)
f) Elgin had asked for comments on junior players standing at square leg during a game (in particular in reserve matches).  C Blake said Ross County would never ask a junior to umpire but it was generally felt that it was not suitable and that an older person should be asked to stand instead or even stand with a younger player for assistance.  There was a feeling that too many players do not pay attention at square leg in reserve cricket with L Macabhuinn adding that umpiring in the reserves is difficult.  J Bishop expressed a desire to add something to the Playing Conditions on this.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Annual Dinner 2017
	

	
	a) The annual dinner has been confirmed for Saturday 21st October 2017.  The venue will be the Club House Hotel, Nairn.  Jeremy Coney will be the speaker.  Tickets will, once again, be £30.  There will also be guests from other leagues, including Bruce Dixon from Cricket Scotland.
b) As per last year, clubs will be allotted 8 tickets initially then they will go on general sale.  Rooms are available at the hotel.  J Bishop expressed his satisfaction with the venue, having just booked accommodation there himself.  J Bishop will contact patrons about the dinner and invite them to the cup finals too.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	History Project Update
	

	
	a) Due to circumstances outwith the control of NoSCA this has been put on hold and progress will be reviewed at a later date.

	

	
	
	

	8.
	125th Anniversary Celebrations
	

	
	a) J Bishop said that he felt there was a clear appetite for more T20 cricket in NoSCA with one club suggesting that they would use coloured clothing in 2018.  He felt that it was worth exploring how additional games could be fitted in without devaluing the league programme.
b) J Bishop was pleased to note that friendlies had been played recently at Fort Augustus and Plockton.
	

	
	
	

	9.
	Junior Liaison
	

	
	a) N Cameron referred back to the curtain raisers he had outlined earlier in the meeting and provided a paper on how he sees this improving over the next few years.

	

	
	
	

	10.
	Cricket Scotland Update
	

	
	a) An email was circulated to all clubs on the Cricket Scotland membership system.  This is now live and J Bishop said Ross County would be embracing it to see what benefits would ensue.
b) J Bishop had joined the Scotland party at Lords as Scotland played against an MCC XI.  He had enjoyed it enormously and praised the Scotland team for their win.


	

	
	
	

	11.0
	AOCB
	

	
	a) C Blake asked for the contact details of the Result Store administrator as he needs to make some changes to the data.
b) K Neill said that on 16th September, Nairn would be playing a Scotland Presidents’ XI at the Links, 12 noon start.  The next day they will have an Over 40’s XI v and Under 40’s XI.  Additionally, in September 2018 a team from Devon would be playing a friendly at the Links.

c) M Fox asked for clarification on the use of spring back stumps.  He believed that they were not allowed in NoSCA games but there was no reference to that in the Constitution or Playing Conditions.  C Blake agreed that it had been in one of the documents at one time.  J Bishop agreed to re-introduce it to the Playing Conditions over the winter.

d) M Fox said Fochabers are looking at replacing their artificial pitch and wondered if there was any cost benefit in doing it along with another club.  Some advice was given on the use of concrete or hardcore bases and possible funding options. 
e) G Chappell asked for guidance on T20 Playing Conditions, in particular what does a 90 second time limit mean?  It was explained that after this period of time a batsman can be times out.

f) N Cameron distributed a document which shared his objectives over the next 6 months.
	

	
	
	

	12.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	2nd October 2017 at Nairn CCC
	


